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From: Cruz, Ruben <RCRUZ@dpw.lacounty.gov>

Sent: Thursday, October 25, 2012 5:09 PM

To: RoseBowlNFLComments

Cc: Ibrahim, Amir; Yanez, Jarrett; Enriquez, Renee; Dubiel, Matthew; Wong, Isaac; Pletyak,

Jeff

Subject: RE: Rose Bowl Stadium- City of Pasadena- DEIR- Due to LDD: 09/10/12

Thank you for the opportunity to review the Draft Environmental Impact Report for Temporary Use of
the Rose Bowl Stadium by the National Football League project. The project is to allow an additional
13 annual displacement events at the Rose Bowl Stadium for a period of up to 5 years. The project
area is located at 1001 Rose Bowl Drive within the jurisdiction of Pasadena.

The following are County of Los Angeles, Department of Public Works comments are for your
consideration and relate to the environmental document only:

Services-Traffic/Access

1. We generally agree with the Draft Environmental Impact Report’s proposed measure for controlling
departure traffic after an event at the intersection of North Arroyo Boulevard at I-210 Freeway
Westbound Ramps by placing the intersection in flash mode and manually controlling signal
operations with a traffic control officer.

2. We also suggest the City of Pasadena contact us regarding the development of coordinated traffic
signal operations and traveler information systems which could be implemented and monitored via
the traffic management centers operated by each agency. We believe the implementation of pre-
determined traffic response plans for event management may potentially eliminate the need for
manual control using a traffic control officer.

If you have any questions regarding the traffic/access comments, please contact Isaac Wong at (626)
300-4796 or iswong@dpw.lacounty.gov.

If you have any other questions or require additional information, please contact Ruben Cruz at
(626) 458-4921 or rcruz@dpw.lacounty.gov.

Ruben Cruz, P.E.
County of Los Angeles,
Department of Public Works
Land Development Division
Subdivision Management Section
rcruz@dpw.lacounty.gov
(626) 458-4910
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3.0 Responses to Comments

Impact Sciences, Inc. Temporary Use of the Rose Bowl by the NFL
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Letter No. 66: Los Angeles County of Public Works

Ruben Cruz, P.E.

County of Los Angeles,

Department of Public Works

Land Development Division

Subdivision Management Section

rcruz@dpw.lacounty.gov

Response 66-1

The comments are noted and are hereby part of the Final EIR. To facilitate event day traffic flow, City of

Pasadena’s traffic management center (TMC)’s staff will coordinate with Los Angeles County’s Depart of

Public Works’ Traffic Division regarding traffic signal operations and special event traffic response plan.

Response 66-2

Refer to Response 65-1.
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